
 

 

Minutes of GMCA Advisory Board Meeting 

Thursday, January 19, 2023, 11:00 AM - Cafe Vico 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:00 a.m. by President Fred Nesbitt. 
 
The GMCA Officers and Board members were introduced. 
 
Advisory Board Members in attendance were introduced. 
 
Minutes of the November 17, 2022 meeting were approved.  
 
Treasurer Andy Surdovel reported that the amount in the treasury is $17,831.75.  
 
Invited Guests 

- Stephanie Jarkow, District Aide to Rep. Chip LaMarca who is in Tallahassee, shared 
information.  

- John Herbst, Fort Lauderdale City Commissioner - Spoke about several issues: New 
water treatment plant, the tunnel to the beach, pickle ball courts, Galt Ocean 
renovation, Lockhart Park. Introduced Melissa Whiddon, his assistant. 

 
Welcome to New Member 
Hampton Beach Club was welcomed as a new member. 
 
President’s Report on the Galt Community - Fred Nesbitt, President 
Presented an overview and report on the Galt Mile for 2022, including 
accomplishments, pending issues and plans for the future. 
  
General Issues of Interest 

-  Ed Hashek presented an update on the Galt Ocean Drive renovation. Expect city to 
approve bid in March for a design consultant and work will completed in 12-16 
months. 

- AED/BCK Broward County fire code amendment discussed. Building will have one 
centrally located AED and BCK and have personnel trained/certified to use them. 

- Fire Station 54 temporary station situation was discussed. 

- ELSS changes were discussed, including hearings and dates. 

- 2023 Wage Survey will be conducted earlier this year. Survey will be sent to 
presidents and manager in February or early March, and will include information about 
special assessments and ELSS. 

- GMCA Facebook page and website both need support 
facebook.com/galtmilecommunity and galtmile.com  We need to keep our residents 
informed and updated. 

 
 
 

http://facebook.com/galtmilecommunity
http://galtmile.com/


 

 

 
 
 

Next Meeting 
February 16, 2023 - 11:00 a.m. - Cafe Vico 
 
Fort Lauderdale Mayor Dean Trantalis and Attorney Ellyn Bogdanoff, our Tallahassee 
legislative representative will be joining us. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:33 p.m. 
 
 
 
Fern McBride, Secretary 
 


